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	Date:
	November 5, 2020

	Time:
	4:00 – 6:00pm

	Location:
	Virtual Meeting via Microsoft Teams

	Attendees:
	Steering Committee
· Charlie Yokley
· Chris Johnson
· Demian Dellinger
· Doug Griner
· Jon Blasco
· Kathy Behringer
· Stacy Griffin
· Tim Holton
· Tony Beasley
· Tucker McKenzie
· Vang Moua
· Keith Roberts
	Town staff
· Jeff Triezenberg
· Leah Harrison
· John Hodges
· Doug Griner
· Mari Howes
· Brian Godfrey
· David Bamford
Consultant
· Jay McLeod
· Caroline Richardson
· Allison Evans
Also
· Paul Padgett

	Materials:
	· PowerPoint Presentation



Project Timeline and Status
The project is currently on-track. The 160D adoption package is being reviewed by Planning Commission and the Garner Forward updates are proceeding according to the established project schedule.
Open Space and Cluster Subdivisions
The UDO draft includes provisions for open space and cluster subdivisions. These can be achieved through the new gross density maximum criteria, and the R4 residential district (max. gross density of 4 dwelling units per acre) is likely the “sweet spot” for developments of this type. This is in line with current development patterns using the existing R9 district (min. lot size of 9,000 sqft).
The new ordinances will not control the minimum lot size. Therefore, a developer could use smaller lot depths, develop the full gross density allowed in the zoning district, and retain the remainder of the tract in open space.
Accessory Dwelling Units
The steering committee supports allowing ADUs in general, and specifically to promote aging-in-place or to house an aging family member.
· Consider restricting ADUs to lots with single-family detached structures.
· Evaluate restricting overall density for lots ADUs to be less than 1.5x or 1.75x of the district density.
· Determine a way to regulate ADU size in relationship to the primary structure.
· Where lots are the minimum size, require ADUs to meet an additional setback or some other performance standard.
· ADUs should fit within the building envelope.
· Current language says they must be attached to the primary structure.
· Sufficient parking is important.
Residential Infill/Redevelopment
· The group generally agreed that some infill/redevelopment would not create problems in existing neighborhoods.
· There was resistance to allowing more density in existing neighborhoods.
a. In the Vandora Ave example, the three-story triplex may be out of scale next to a one-story ranch home, but a three-story single family home is already allowed by-right under existing standards.
· Some ordinances have a brief infill development section with height and bulk restrictions for neighboring structures. For instance, a lot next to a single-story single family detached home might limit redevelopment to a two-story, multi-family structure.
Downtown (TBD Zoning District) Height Restrictions
· The current regulation for downtown development requires new developments to be no more than four-stories or sixty-feet tall. This allows for flexibility but also respects scale. The new UDO could remove the density maximum for this district and let the residential loading parking requirement be the limiting factor. It could also expand the height restrictions to MF2.
· Change side corner setback to 3’.
· Add materials standards for TBD to enforce high quality development.






Town of Garner’s UDO update project website: https://www.garnernc.gov/departments/planning/garner-forward/udo-re-write-project
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